


 

concern of a second spike in foreclosures. The foreclosure process simply feeds more properties to government 

agencies and banks, and places a downward pressure on housing prices. Once new foreclosure filings drop 

consistently below 200 in a quarter, the market will see a measurable improvement in pricing soon thereafter.  

Consistent with the current market demand 

is the level of new housing permits for single 

family homes. There were 83 such permits 

issued in the first quarter, up from 73 

permits for the comparable quarter a year 

ago. The number of permits issued in the 

first quarter is virtually unchanged in each of 

the last four years. The vast majority of 

permits issued in the last four years has been 

focused on low to moderate income families. 

Many first time homebuyers are taking 

advantage of new housing at very attractive 

prices and historic low mortgage interest 

rates. And there remains a certain smaller 

segment of the market for custom homes, for those 

who have the discretionary means to build a new 

home. 

What remains for this community to return to a 

more normal real estate market is an marked 

improvement in the employment picture. The 

unemployment rate for the Grand Junction area 

remains uncomfortably high, higher than both the 

state and federal levels. Once the unemployment 

rate falls below the 7% level, virtually all parts of 

the real estate market will improve measurably. 

 


